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JUNE, 2022 

2021-22 Executive 

President-  Sandy Corey 

Vice President –  Janet Wright 

Past President- Ellen Armour 

Registrar – Trisha Robinson 

Secretary –  Diane Scott 

Treasurer-  Kim Reeleder 

Website:   http://www.woodsockquiltguild.weebly.com 
 

Committees: 

Community Quilts:  Susan Smith 

Fat Quarter Draw: Krystyn Davis 

Web Site:  Marilyn Sarchfield & Jolene Clark 

Phone Committee: Linda Markey & Terry Dickinson 

Refreshments: Ann Grant 

Sunshine:  Linda McAffee 

Photography:  Dorothy Davis 

Library: Ellen Armour 

Program:  Judy Boyd & Bev Ketch     

Booking Instructors: Ellen Armour 

Retreat: Diane Scott & Janet W 

Legacy – Suzanne Hunter but still OPEN 

Super Saturday: Nancy London 

CQA Guild rep – Sandy Corey 

Cat Bed donations – Jane Carlisle 

 

WQG:  e-mail address.  woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com 

Make sure you are getting your messages.   
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AGENDA  

· Call to Order  

· Welcome Guests and new members  

· Correspondence  

· Approval of Agenda, as published in newsletter  

· Approval of Minutes, as published in newsletter  

· Business arising from the minutes  

· Approval of Treasurer’s  report, as published in the newsletter  

· New Business    

     -Masks at meetings  

  · Approval of committee reports, as published in newsletter  

· Super Saturday  

· Senior’s Quilting  

· Library  

· Retreat  

· Instructors –  

· Upcoming events  

· Any other business  

· Program  

· Show and Tell  

· Fabric Draw  

· Adjournment  

 

Thanks  

Janet W 

 *                 *              *              *              *                  *                   *                * 

 

Vice President’s Message: (June) 

The quilt year is winding down, but I am some glad we were able to experience meetings 

and a quilt show this year.  Get your gardening tools out!!  Don't forget your mask for 

the June meeting.   

Janet W 

 



 
 
 
 
    

WOODSTOCK QUILT GUILD – Minutes May 3, 2022 
 

Meeting Called to Order 7:00pm 
Opening Remarks and Welcome 
Janet Wright welcomed all. 
 
Correspondence 
Thank you from Bruce and Linda McLean (sent 2 yrs ago) 
 
Guests and New Members 
Ellen Crandlemire 
 
Approval of Agenda as published in May 2022 Newsletter with the addition from Chairperson of Words 
Moved by Jolene Clark, seconded by Lucille Kearney. Motion Approved 
 
Approval of April Minutes as published in May 2022 Newsletter 
Moved by Bonnie Sproul, seconded by Linda McAffee.  Motion Approved 
 
Approval of Treasurers Report as per email sent May 3 afternoon. 
Moved by Kim Reeleder, seconded by Coleen McKee.  Motion Approved 
 
 

Treasurer's Report 

Submitted by Kim Reeleder 

Balance April 20, 2022 14,184.47$         

Income:

FQ Draw 77.00$                 

Quilt Show 5,029.04$           

Total Income 5,106.04$           

Expenses: Office 4.50$                   

Community Quilts 14.00$                 

FQ Draw 51.04$                 

Program 180.11$               

Quilt Show 1,946.15$           

Quilt Racks 1,750.00$           

Sunshine 39.49$                 

Total Expenses (3,985.29)$         

Balance May 26, 2022 15,305.22$         



New Business 
Masks – Motion for masks to be worn next meeting – moved by Trisha Robinson, seconded by Lucille Kearney.  
Motion Approved 
 
Chairperson of words – Jolene Clark, Read the proposal for constitution changes and additions, renumbering of 
articles and definitions. 
Moved by Ellen Kee to accept these changes, seconded by Janet Melanson.  Motion Approved 
 
Nominating Committee – Ellen called for nominations from the floor and there were none so the NEW 
EXECUTIVE was approved.  New Executive is: 
Treasurer – Ellen Armour 
Registrar – Jolene Clark 
Secretary – Ann Grant 
Vice President – Krysten Davis 
President – Janet Melanson 
 
Approval of Committee Reports as published in May 2022 Newsletter 
Moved by Susan Hayden, seconded by Jane Carlisle, Motion Approved 
 
Quilt Show 
Was a great success.  Thank you card for Taralee Wark and WHS students that helped.  Many hands makes 
everything so much easier.  Thank you to everyone that helped.  Janet W went over a few of the numbers from 
2019 compared to this one.  There will be a detailed report in the next newsletter. Coordinator for next quilt 
show will be Jolene Clark for the 25th Anniversary of WQG 
 
Prizes – Raffle Quilt Winner – Darlene Marr 
Vendors Choice – Linda McAffee (Bargello) 
Quilters Choice – Third – Krysten Davis (Violet’s Butterfly Quilt); Second – Janet Wright (Millennium Compass); 
and First – Debbie Flewelling ( Kyoto Gardens) 
Viewers Choice – Third – Ursula McLaughlin ( Lilac Quilt); Second – Janet Wright (Indah Blossoms); and First 
(and winner of CQA Rossette – Christel Frischmuth (Treasures from the Ocean) 
 
Super Saturday – Nancy London 
Sign up Book for May 21 with Cheryl Petremen.  Not enough interest so it is cancelled 
 
Senior Quilting at Riverside – Trisha Robinson 
Cancelled for May 3.  Please sign up for the rest of May 17 and 21. 
 
Library – Ellen Armour – waiting for one new book to arrive.  Bonnie Sproul will contact those with overdue 
books that may no longer be with the Guild. 
 
Retreat – There is a Retreat June 9 – 12th.  We cannot arrive until supper on Thursday as there is a group at the 
Villa until Supper.  There is a fabric challenge, (fabric has been handed out).  Incorporate this fabric into a 
project/item and then all will vote on top one.  After there will be a silent auction to raise money for the Villa.  
And Prizes! 
 
Sharida Giddings will be at the October retreat.  She will help anyone with their QuiltWorx projects and do 
demonstrations.  Nancy Colpitts will have her fabric store in the basements. 
 



Instructors – Ellen Armour – Sharida Giddings will be coming the week before retreat to teach a table runner 
and do a trunk show.  There are lots of new patterns from Quiltworx coming out in the fall. 
 
5” Charm Swap – reminder that if you forgot your purple charms you can drop off at Don’s Pawn Shop 
 
Upcoming Events – Quilt Show in Sackville, NB;  May 14, 10 to 4 at Middle Sackville Baptist Church, 14 Church 
Street, Sackville, NB.  5 vendors. $5 admission. 
 
Program – Judy Boyd/Bev Ketch 
At June’s meeting please bring all projects so far.  Mystery Quilt, Globes and Celtic Heart.  There will be prizes. 
 
Passed out applique patterns of flower and bee to put on a 9” square.  There will be a Lotto for the blocks.  
Prefer not a white background but off white/cream. 
 
SHOW AND TELL 
 
Fat Quarter Draw 
Lucille Kearney, Ellen Kee and Diane Scott 
 
Meeting Adjourned 8:10pm 
 
 

2022 Quilt Show Report 
 

The Quilt Show Committee would like to thank the members of the guild for their contributions to the show.  
Also, to all that stepped up and helped at the show when we needed them.  It is because of you that the show 
was such a success.  We had visitors from all over the Maritime Provinces with a bus full of ladies from 
Quispamsis, and some ladies from Houlton, Maine. 
 
We had 538 people come through.  There were 201 projects from 40 guild members with 115 of these that 
were bed size quilts.  We also had four vendors selling various fabrics and notions. 
 
Prizes – Raffle Quilt Winner – Darlene Marr 
Vendors Choice – Linda McAffee (Bargello) 
Quilters Choice – Third – Krysten Davis (Violet’s Butterfly Quilt); Second – Janet Wright (Millennium Compass); 
and First – Debbie Flewelling ( Kyoto Gardens) 
Viewers Choice – Third – Ursula McLaughlin ( Lilac Quilt); Second – Janet Wright (Indah Blossoms); and First 
(and winner of CQA Rossette – Christel Frischmuth (Treasures from the Ocean) 
 
Jolene Clark will be spearheading the next Show in 2024. 
Janet W, Janet M and Diane S 
 

Instructors Report for June 

 

Nothing to report. Looking up Modern Quilting to see if there is an Instructor in 

the Atlantic Provinces. 

Annual report:  nothing to report and no money used. 

Thanks Ellen 



 

LIBRARY  Report for June 

Purchased Summer Moon by Carrie Nelson, a ten month quilt-a-long .  Krystyn Davis 

suggested it so she gets it first. 

 

Outstanding Books 

Please return ASAP, if you know someone on the list that no longer belongs to the guild 

please give them a friendly reminder.   

Thanks so much Ellen.  

 

for Yearly Report 

I brought in 10 books in the past couple years. 

Advance   $300.00 

Spent        $195.74 

Balance     $104.26  minus book on order. 

 

Thanks Ellen  

 

Quilt Retreat Dates; (Revised) 

 -  June 9-12, 2022 

• - October 6- 9, 2022  Special Guest 

• - October 19 -22, 2023 ( new hostess needed) 

• - October 3-7, 2024 

• - October 2-6, 2025 

 As you know we cancelled our fall 2021 retreat due to covid concerns.  We 

have a fall retreat scheduled with Sherida Giddings for October 6- 9, 2022, as far 

as we know.   This stays the same. called the Villa Madonna and they have June 9th to 

the 12th , 2022 free.  So I booked it.  I know it is close to summer and not everyone will 

be able to go.  But I also know that some people will be able to go J  The cost is 

300$ from Thursday just before 5pm (super included) until lunch on Sunday.   We cannot 

get in earlier that day.This is going to be a bare bones retreat (no extra hostess stuff) 

but it will also include a fabric challenge.  You will receive a piece of fabric (everyone will 

have the same) and you will make something with it before retreat.  You will bring the item 

and we will vote on favorite with a prize.  You will not be keeping the item.  We will have a 

silent auction (bring extra money) and all proceeds will be given to the Villa.  If you need 

to cancel at the last minute, no big deal.  If you decided to come last thing, no big 

deal.  Please contact Janet Wright (wsnapo@hotmail.com) to sign up.  Payment will be 

mailto:wsnapo@hotmail.com


collected in cash at the retreat to keep the money simple.   We currently have around 20 

signed up. 

Thank you   
Janet W & Diane S  
 

5” Charm Swap  

PLEASE, I NEED MORE PARTICIPANTS.  Choose a good quality fabric that is in the 

guidelines, preferably pre washed. Square up. Cut one 5” strip from the width of fabric. 

Cut off all selvages. Sub cut into eight 5” squares. Set one aside for yourself.  

Place 7 charms into a ziploc bag and place your name and the name of the swap in or on 

the bag. ie Janet W blue.   You may do multiple sets (up to 3) within each section, but 

each set must be a different fabric. Only good quality fabric cut accurately. You may 

turn in the whole year at once if you wish also. 

 

Sept – pastel - all over color is pastel, prints allowed, lights only 

Oct – green - all over color is green, prints allowed, lights to darks 

Nov – red - all over color is red, prints allowed, lights to darks 

Dec – gray - all over color is gray, prints allowed, lights to darks 

Thank you, Janet W. 

 

June Sunshine Report and End of YearReport 

8 Sympathy Cards 

7 Get Well Cards 

2 Thinking of you Cards 

$39.39 spent on Cards and Postage 

Sympathy Cards sent to Shari Gillis, Janet Wright and Emily Clark in May 

 

Linda 
 

Program Report: June 
  

Thanks to everyone who participated in this year's program projects. Be sure to bring 

your completed block projects to the June meeting. Prizes will be given out.  

We introduced a Mystery Quilt that you designed yourself, Christmas Snowglobes and 

the Celtic Knot. 

We also passed out some quilting acronyms and puzzles and talked about one patch 

quilts. 

Our budget was $600  



Expenses are approximately  $225 

Bring bee and bloom blocks for the Block Draw.. who will win? 
 

 

Registrar’s Report, June, 2022 

 

Our membership for this quilting year (2021-2022) was 82 members.  We had 83 members join last year (2020-

2021) and in the beginning of the covid pandemic we had 111 members (2019-2020).   

 

In 2019/20 our last “in person” meeting was March, 2020.  There were no “in person” meeting in 2020/21 and 

in this present quilting year there was a September meeting with 32 members present, a March meeting with 

27 members present, an April meeting with 35 members present (2 guests) and a May meeting with 30 

members present (1 guest).  The June meeting will also take place this quilting year. 

At the June meeting Membership Certificates are awarded for 5, 10, 15 and 20 years.  Due to the pandemic and 

the inability to have “in person” meetings, these have not been awarded.  They will be at our June meeting and 

are as follows: 

5 Year 2020  10 Year 2020   15 Year 2020  20 Year 2020 

Sandy Corey  Cathy Boyd-Brennan  Kathryn Boone  Annette Dykeman 

Sharon Dickinson Debra Flewelling  15 Year 2021  Marilyn Dykeman 

Vicki Ellis  Shari Gillis   Trisha Robinson  Janet Wright 

Anna Healy (N.S.) Suzanne Hunter   Bonnie Sproull  20 Year 2021 

Kim Reeleder  Barbara Long   Jackie Walker  Terry Dickinson 

5 year 2021  Maxine O’Donnell     Shelly Dionne 

Sylvia Anderson  Catherine Sutherland     20 Year 2022 

Doris Barrie  10 Year 2021      France DeMerchant 

Jane Carlisle  Joycelynn Anderson     Janet Nichols 

Ann Grant  Jean Cummings 

Linda McHatten  Ellen Ketch 

Colleen McKee  Beverly Ketch 

Louine Riva  Gail Lawrence 

5 Year 2022  Cathy Simister 

Krystyn Davis  10 Year 2022 

Bonnie Stokes  Charlotte Cook 

Expenses for the Registrar’s portfolio include the costs of printing membership cards and Certificates of 

Membership for each quilting year.  These have been printed by Kwik Copy, Woodstock. 

Stay safe, wear your masks, wash your hands often, remember to distance and be kind to everybody and if you 

are not fully vaccinated, please do.  You are not only protecting yourself but also those around you.  Looking 

forward to seeing many of you at our “in person” June meeting and hope to see many of you in the fall of our 

next season. 

Trisha R 

 

 

 



Quilting at Riverside, June 2022 

We have completed two more lap quilts completed in May with the assistance of the Riverside Court residents.  

Please consider volunteering at least once during the remaining quilting season.  If we have a quilt package ready 

for June, at least 3 volunteers will be needed for June 7th 

 

If any member is interested in volunteering to quilt with the seniors at Riverside, please contact me, a.s.a.p. at 

trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net.  or call me at 328-6878.    

 

Volunteers need to come to the main dining room at 12:50 p.m. and work with the seniors until tea time which 

usually begins around 2:00 p.m.  We usually finish around 2:30 p.m. or earlier and are now invited for tea and 

cookies if you have time.  Masks and full vaccination are required. 

  

We will be doing this activity again in the fall beginning in late September.  Please consider giving a couple of 

hours to working with the Seniors and thank you to all of our members who have supported Quilting with the 

Seniors in the past, present and the future. 

Thank you for your help in making this activity possible for our seniors. 

Trisha R. 

 

 

THE END 
 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

  

 

  


